At A Public Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 4th day of May, 2009

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor



        Derek N. Benedict, Councilman
        

        George A. Woolsey, Councilman                                

                                            Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman  
Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Police Chief Charles Kehoe led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


There were no additional items for this agenda.

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on any agenda items. 

5.
PRESENTATION: Retirement of Chief Charles Kehoe

Supervisor Booth said tonight we are here to pay tribute to the thirty two year career of Police Chief Charles Kehoe. Chief Kehoe wanted to leave the stage as quietly as possible. He asked to have a monument for everyone who ever served for the Town of Newburgh Police Department instead of a retirement party. Supervisor Booth said during Chief Kehoe’s  career he has served as a K-9 Officer, an ID Officer, a Detective and a Detective Sergeant. He has been the Chief of Police for the last fifteen years. Chief Kehoe serviced in United States Air Force from 1966 through 1970 as a medic. Supervisor Booth invited General Verle Johnston and his Chief of Staff Lieutenant Colonel, John Chianese to make a presentation. 

General Johnston said they wanted to recognize Chief Kehoe’s four years in the military service, his thirty two years in the Town of Newburgh Police Department and all the assistance he has give to the Stewart Air National Guard.  

Lieutenant Colonel Chianese presented Chief Kehoe with a certificate of Lead Status as an Honorary Member of the Mighty 105th for excellence and professional support from November 1966 through November 1970. Lieutenant Colonel Chianese said anytime they asked Chief Kehoe for help he was always there. Lieutenant Colonel Chianese became emotional when he mentioned how Chief Kehoe would provide an escort for the families of our soldiers who gave their lives for our country, to West Point for funeral services. He wished Chief Kehoe and his wife Linda the very best in the future. 
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Supervisor Booth said upon Chief Kehoe’s return home from the Air Force he became a volunteer for the Newburgh Ambulance Corps. He was an EMT and a First Aid Instructor. He then invited Sue Ostrander and Margaret Maher, from the Newburgh Ambulance Corps, to give their presentation. 

Sue Ostrander thanked Chief Kehoe and his wife Linda for all of the years he gave to the Town of Newburgh. She thanked Linda for all of her understanding for the nights he was not home and holidays he missed. She presented them with a gift certificate to the Westchester Dinner Theater.

Supervisor Booth said in 1977 Chief Kehoe became a member of the Town of Newburgh Police Department. He has been a great service to the residents to the Town of Newburgh. He then called Glenn Ryther, President of the PBA, to speak.

Glenn Ryther, thanked Chief Kehoe for all he has done. 

Supervisor Booth thanked Linda Kehoe for all of her understanding and patience over the years. 

Councilwoman Greene presented Mrs. Kehoe with a bouquet of red roses.

Supervisor Booth and the Board presented Chief Kehoe with a Certificate of Achievement in recognition of thirty two years of service protecting the lives, rights and property of the residents the Town of Newburgh, the County of Orange, and the State of New York. Supervisor Booth thanked Chief Kehoe and then presented him with a proclamation from the Town of Newburgh Town Board. (see attached) Supervisor Booth declared Monday, May 4, 2009 to be known as “Charles Kehoe Day” in the Town of Newburgh.   
Chief Kehoe thanked everyone for coming tonight and said it is deeply appreciated. He then thanked this Board and previous Boards for all of their support over the years, which is very important in allowing the Police Department to do their jobs. With great gratitude Chief Kehoe also thanked all of the employees in the Town for working together, solving problems on a daily basis and doing the best job possible. Chief Kehoe said he meets with Supervisor Booth every morning to keep him informed of what has happened within the least 24 hours. He said there are times when he calls the Supervisor in the middle of the night and he usually is there within the half hour with coffee. It means a lot to have his support. Chief Kehoe said when he first joined the Ambulance Corps it was a garage connected to the Winona Lake Fire House. The new ambulance building was built without the help of taxpayers’ dollars. The work was done by volunteers and donations. Chief Kehoe concluded, saying that it has been a privilege to serve the Town of Newburgh and he appreciates everything the Town has done for him and his family.   
6.
EXTENSION OF LICENSE AGREEMENT with Orange County for 



Cronomer and Algonquin Parks
Supervisor Booth said The Town of Newburgh and Orange County have an agreement for the operation of Algonquin Park and Cronomer Hill Park. The Town of Newburgh assumes certain duties and responsibilities to conduct certain Town programs at the parks. What is before the Board tonight is an extension of the License Agreement between the County of Orange and the Town of Newburgh. Mark Taylor, Town Attorney, has reviewed the agreement and Robert 
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Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation, and Conservation, has negotiated the agreement with the Orange County Commissioner of Parks and Recreation. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the County of Orange  with the Town of Newburgh Extension of License Agreement and authorize Supervisor Booth to sign this License Agreement. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked if the agreement has changed from last year’s agreement.

Mr. Petrillo said it stayed the same. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

7.
PARKS & RECREATION: Hiring of Summer Seasonal Employees

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 21, 2009, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation, and Conservation, to change Jason Szeli’s current status as part time laborer to seasonal Recreation Supervisor (Camp Director), code number 7140-0100. The hourly rate will be $11.35 for the duration of Camp Chadwick. His position as seasonal Recreation Supervisor will become effective June 18th and will end on August 20th when he will return to a laborer at a rate of $8.50 per hour, code number 7110-0100. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said Mr. Szeli is a certified teacher and he brings many skills with him from his many years of teaching. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated April 30, 2009, submitted by Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, to hire the attached Laborers and Camp Chadwick Counselors with an effective start date of May 7, 2009 and ending September 15, 2009. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


DISCUSSION: Mr. Taylor said the pay rate ranges from $7.15 per hour to $10.84 per hour.


Supervisor Booth said the pay scale is based on the longevity of an employee and the position. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.
GOLDEN VISTA ACCESS AGREEMENT

Mark Taylor said Golden Vista is a project that is located in Meadow Hill, which is restricted to senior housing. This agreement will afford the Town access to the private systems connected to the municipal system for the purpose of maintenance of the municipal system, such as hydrant flushing and in the event of an emergency.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Golden Vista Access Agreement for private water and sewer facilities connected to municipal systems and to authorize Supervisor Booth to sign the agreement. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 


DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if the condominium association would pay the water and sewer on their quarterly bills. 

Mr. Taylor said this has not yet been addressed by administrative authorities in the Town. He said typically the water and sewer bond is billed individually to the condominium owner. 
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9.
PLANNING BOARD:

A.     Landscape Cost Estimate: Gomez Mill House

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated April 22, 2009 submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, for the landscape cost estimate for the Gomez Mill House in the amount of $38,170.00 with an inspection fee of $2,000.00.       The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said this is a not-for-profit organization and it is her opinion the landscape cost estimate is too high. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – no; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


B.     Landscape Bond Reduction, Autumn Ridge Subdivision

 
Supervisor Booth said Mal Meyerson, the project sponsor, is requesting a reduction of the landscape bond. Karen Arent is recommending reducing the landscape bond to $2,500.00.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 22, 2009, submitted by Karen Arent, to reduce the Autumn Ridge Subdivision, KL Development, landscape bond to $2,500.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10.
ANIMAL CONTROL:


A.     T94 Withdrawal


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 28, 2009 submitted by Mary Meyer, Animal Control Supervisor, to pay veterinarian expenses from the T-94 account in the amount of $2,088.48. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

DISCUSSION: Ms. Meyer’s memo stated the first invoice was in the amount of $504.48 for a dog named Nala, who was adopted. The second invoice was in the amount of $1,584.00 for a dog named Jade who was also adopted. The owners and the dogs are enjoying each others company.

Councilman Benedict said all of the money in this account is from donations and none of it is from taxpayers. The balance in this account is $92,098.60.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.


B.     T93 Withdrawal


Supervisor Booth said the T93 account is a feline donation account and is strictly used for unbudgeted expenses for cats. This request is for feline leukemia/aids kits at the shelter. The balance in this account after this payment is made will be  $1,553.07.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 28, 2009, submitted by Mary Meyer to pay veterinarian expenses in the amount of $593.80, feline vaccines at a cost of $209.80 and leukemia/aids kits at a cost of $749.45. The total amount of this withdrawal is $1,553.07. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

11.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS

Councilwoman Greene wished all the mothers, godmothers and grandmothers a Happy Mother’s Day.


Town Clerk Zarutskie announced that on August 15th the hunting and fishing licenses in New York State are going up. He said the most upsetting to him is the age for the senior citizens discount will now be 70 instead of 65. The price increase is set by the State of New York not the Town. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Department of Transportation is having a public hearing at the Holiday Inn on Route 17K on May 28th   at 7:30 p.m. The meeting will address the Market Place Mall, whose owners who wish to obtain land owned by the State along the north side of Route 84 between Route 52 exit and the Union Avenue exit. He said all of the information for this meeting is available in his office. 
12.
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Vanessa Tirado, Lakeside Road, asked Town Clerk Zarutskie what the information addressed that would be in his office.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said it is a Draft Design Report on a proposed access road over land owned by New York State adjacent to Route 84. 


Vanessa Tirado said she is here tonight to submit a formal letter and pictures, to the Supervisor, addressing whether or not her neighbor is in violation of a variance he received from the Town. She then went over the information she spoke about at the meeting of April 20th. It is her hope that this situation can be rectified.  


Supervisor Booth said that he did forward Mrs. Tirado’s comments to Code Compliance and he said he has visited the site. 

William Mitchell, Buddy Lane, said he is disappointed to hear about the increase for hunting licenses. He is here tonight because he is having a problem with feral and domestic cats where he lives. He asked if the Town could put some type of legislation in place in regard to licensing cats. He also suggested a leash law. 


Supervisor Booth said Ag and Markets does not have any regulations regarding felines. There have been several municipalities who have tried to regulate cats and have been unsuccessful. He said the Town of Newburgh does have a feral cat program called SCATS. This program spays, vaccinates and releases cats. It is a strictly volunteer program. Supervisor Booth said he will talk with the Association of Towns to see if any other Towns have been successful with regulating felines. 

Ann Fisher, Balmville, thanked Allan Gaul, from the Mid Hudson Times, for the article he wrote about their situation and treating her so kindly. Mrs. Fisher went over the December 23, 2008 Zoning Board meeting for the rehearing of the Duane Johnson variance. Mr. Johnson is operating a lawn maintenance business next to Mr. and Mrs. Fisher. The variance was approved at the January 22, 2009 Zoning Board meeting. Mrs. Fisher said their lives have been disrupted and saddened with having this business operating next door. Their quality of life has also 
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changed. She was disappointed with the decision and questioned how this business can operate in a Residential District. She went over the types of 

businesses that have been denied a variance in a Residential area. Mrs. Fisher visited a residential area on Fifth Avenue which has a similar situation. She said that they are unable to locate an Environmental Assessment Form for this business. She also found a 



similar situation on Chevy Street. Mrs. Fisher said there is a Code in the Town of Newburgh and it should be upheld. She asked the Town Board to look into upholding the Code. She suggested forwarding information about departments not enforcing the Code to the Ethics Board. She thanked everyone for thier time and listening to her concerns. 


Peter Calvano, Kings Hill Road, said he has been a Town resident for 40 years and is in support of the Fishers. It is his opinion that the Fishers have been done an injustice. He asked the Board to do whatever they can legally to help them. He said a business does not belong in a residential area and asked the Boards to uphold the Code for the Town of Newburgh. 

Alga Finnigan, Fifth Avenue, said she has a lawn business next door to her that started in 2001. This business was granted a variance. They store fertilizer in the two trailers that are on the property. They have two trucks that go out daily and  buildings and vehicles have been added. Her quality of life has been disrupted by the noise. They operate a backhoe on the property which makes a beeping sound every time it backs up. She has had trouble obtaining the minutes of the meeting that granted the variance. It is her opinion that this business is deterring her from selling her house. 


Thomas Donahue, Fifth Avenue, said he lives on the other side of Mrs. Finnigan where this landscaping business is. There were four people who went to the Zoning Board meeting to protest having this business next to them. They start their business at 7:30 a.m. and it operates all day long. It is disturbing their quality of life. 

Ann Fisher, said that she was unable to locate the Decision and Resolution for the lawn maintenance business located next to Mrs. Finnigan. She said this is similar to what happened to her. The Resolution for the lawn maintenance business to her did not define what is allowed. Mrs. Fisher suggested that the Boards in the Town have more unity. 


Ernesto Tirado, Lakeside Road, said he supports Ann Fisher and is disheartened that Mrs. Fisher has had to endure this situation for so long. 

Pat Williams, Meadow Hill, said several years ago she attended a Zoning Board meeting and Councilman Woolsey asked the Board to listen to the people who are against a variance. She then said that she attended the April 6th meeting and questioned the hours and pay rate for CAMO. She was disappointed that it was not included in the minutes. She asked to have the pay rate included in these minutes. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said under New York State Law only the motions and votes have to be included in the minutes. He said as a courtesy the information would be included in these minutes. 


The contract between the Town of Newburgh and CAMO Pollution Control, Inc. reads as follows  “CAMO will bill the Town two thousand six hundred eighty dollars ($2,680.00) per week at the end of each month. This is based on the following:
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CAMO will provide a Supervisory Operator for sixteen (16) hours per week and a Chief Operator not to exceed twelve hours (12) per week. The Chief Operator hours are to include two (2) hours per month for status meeting with Town Board liaison and Town Engineer.” 

Mrs. William has a concern with the extra 15 hours that was submitted by CAMO and the fact that the voucher did not state what they were for. She also inquired as to why the voucher only had one signature for approval.


Supervisor Booth said only one signature is required when it is part of the audit. All of the Board members vote on the vouchers in the audit and there is a cover sheet for the audit. 


Mrs. Williams said this is a lot of money to pay CAMO


Councilman Piaquadio said the most important product this Town produces for our residents is Water. Our residents desire quality drinking water. The Superintendent of the Water Department retired and CAMO is supplying the Town with first class supervisors. They have been the consultants for New Windsor for many years.  

Mrs. Tirado asked if CAMO goes over the contract hours is a new contract negotiated. She also asked if competitive bidding was done for this water contract. 


Supervisor Booth said the contract is for a weekly rate with stipulations for extras that are not included in the contract. He said the Town went with CAMO because of their experience and the positive experience other municipalities have had with them. Presently water and sewer operators are the hardest to recruit.

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any further questions. There were none. He then thanked everyone for coming. 


13.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 9:13 by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 9:13 p.m.

Submitted by

_________________________________                  ___________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
            
